
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU): A Voluntary Agreement 
to Address Oil and Gas Development at the Local Level 
 
The Intermountain Oil and Gas Best Management Practices (BMP) project, 
based at the University of Colorado Boulder, and CDR Associates are 
exploring the use of Memoranda of Understanding (MOUs) in Colorado oil 
and gas development. The goal is to help Colorado communities and 
industry reduce conflict over oil and gas development. 
 
Our MOU project resources include: 

• MOU webpage describing MOUs and the project 
(http://www.oilandgasbmps.org/resources/MOU.php). 

• Searchable database of Colorado MOUs 
• Searchable database of Best Management Practices (BMPs) from 

those MOU documents 
• “Insights from the Field Toward an Understanding of Industry-

Community MOUs”—a stakeholder assessment exploring 
opportunities, challenges and other insights regarding the use of 
MOUs as a tool for addressing the interests of local governments, 
residents, operators and environmental advocates.  (available on the 
MOU webpage) 

 
Funding for the stakeholder assessment came from the National Science 
Foundation-funded AirWaterGas Sustainability Research Network and from 
grants to the Getches-Wilkinson Center for Natural Resources, Energy and 
the Environment from the Rocky Mountain Mineral Law Foundation 
(RMMLF) and the CU Boulder Office for Outreach and Engagement. 
RMMLF and the Colorado Energy Office provided funding for development 
of the MOU and BMP databases.  
 
For further information or to participate in the diaglogue, please contact: 

 
Kathryn Mutz 
Intermountain Oil and Gas BMP Project 
kathryn.mutz@colorado.edu  
303-499-1092 


